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BOARD OF HEALTH
November 1, 2022
The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:40 p.m. Present were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Director of Public Health, Shelly Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on November 15, 2022.  
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes of October 4, 2022.

New Business
Cigar Sales discussion

The Director presented the Board with language pertaining to cigar sales in Wilmington.  In Massachusetts, each municipality (of 351 total) has the authority to pass health regulations, including point-of-sale tobacco control policies. CPPR requires tobacco retailers to price single cigars for a minimum of $2.50 and multi-packs of 2 or more cigars for a minimum of $5.00, although each municipality has the option to amend policy language. Violations result in tiered fines, with multiple violations resulting in permit suspension.  Ms. Sabounjian is uncomfortable on passing a regulation on pricing for tobacco products as is could be represented as a sideways tax.  Dr. King stated that Board of Health regulations should be health based providing for public health and that this way of regulating pricing may not reflect that.  Dr. Williams would like more research on this.  Can we look at consumption trends in Towns that have these regulations.  The Director will report back at a future meeting.  
Department Business
The public health nurse has started visiting the Senior Center on Tuesdays.  Clinics have been running well with good attendance for both Flu and Covid Boosters.  
Dr. King motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:20 p.m., Dr. Williams seconded, voted 3-0.

__________________________________

Recording: 

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health 
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